Coastal Quilters Guild Board Meeting: March 6, 1991

A Guild board meeting held at the Goleta Library to discuss current business was called to order at 7:35 p.m. Present were Carol Boyce, Sherrie Collins, Carol Ludwick, Cathy Rampton, Zetta Hanna, Marge Hall, Suzy Carter, Sharon Doyle, Colby Kline, Norah McMeeking, Rosalie Cervantes, Maggie Godwin, Sandi Globus, Rebecca Mealey, and Gail Tinsley. We voted to continue holding board meetings at the Goleta Library but to discontinue serving refreshments.

The March Guild meeting will be a round robin geared toward making auction quilts for the Museum show. Norah will talk about finding ideas, Sharon and Phyllis Peterson will demonstrate PPT's, Melody Bollay will talk about applique, Barbara Maxwell will demonstrate machine quilting, and at a library table Rosalie will present the resources we have available and Sandi will show photos of auction quilts and talk about prices. These five presentations, about twelve minutes long, should be beneficial to almost everyone. Sandi will bring a timer. We will also need five tables, which are available at General Research, and two quilt racks, for Block of the Month and the Museum Quilt, which Carol will bring. The Phone Committee will suggest that Show and Tell be aimed toward quick quilts and auction quilts already started, although we realise we can't control what people bring.

There aren't too many announcements this month. Colby, modeling one of Cathy's docent sashes, will thank people who have brought refreshments and remind us that Cathy still needs docents for the Museum show. There will be day, evening, and weekend orientation meetings in April, so anyone interested in working can be accomodated. Jan Inouye will discuss Katie Pasquini's upcoming workshop. The Museum benefit quilt will be displayed (Zetta will bring a rack), and opportunity tickets for it will be available to members who wish to sell them. Those who wish to purchase a quilt rack will have one more chance to sign up. Members will be reminded that the April meeting is at the Museum. Docents and Museum League people will also be there, so this meeting will be free.

According to Norah, the Museum show is right on schedule. Rusty's Pizza has underwritten 4000 tickets for the benefit quilt. Loan forms have been mailed for the quilts to be displayed. There should be over 100 quilts in the show, including our challenges.

The Bank of Montecito hasn't gotten back to the committee about its proposed donation, and this puts us in an awkward position since we want to put out a show program. Members of the Guild will be asked whether they're willing to loan money to do the program, then get paid back from our portion of the proceeds of the show. If we underwrite the program, we will be entitled to award a sponsor's ribbon. Guild members who wish to advertise in the program would be able to get a quarter-page ad for \$50.

The Museum quilt will be formally presented on May 19 at the Board of Trustees luncheon. The people who made the blocks will be invited; the cost for any others who wish to attend will be divided among them.

The manager of the Museum store is still looking for quilts of any size to sell during the show weekend. She's also looking into getting notecards of the Museum quilt made.

Rosalie is compiling a list of videos for quilters of all levels, and Guild members will be able to vote for those they'd be interested in acquiring at the round robin. Carol Ludwick will tape Eleanor Burns' shows for the library. Next month's Block of the Month is Judy of Arabia.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 p.m.

Guil Tensley